Providence School Department
797 Westminster Street
Providence, RI 02903
CAREER & TECHNICAL COMMITTEE MEETING
August 28, 2024


1. Convene Meeting
0. Call to Order – 5:33 PM -  Chairman Escobar -  It is August 28, 2024 and this is the Career & Technical Education Committee Meeting and I will call this meeting to order. 

In Attendance: Travis Escobar, Brett Dickens, Jennifer Ortiz, Brian Bordieri, Nkoli Onye
This Meeting is Livestreamed on Youtube.com – Providence School Board 
		Career & Technical Meeting – 8/28/2024

Chairman Escobar - The first item on the agenda is the approval of the agenda so can I get a motion to approve the agenda?

1. Approve Agenda
1. Approval of Agenda as presented 
A Motion was made to approve the Agenda
MSV – Ortiz, Escobar (5-0) MOTION APPROVED

1. Consent Agenda
2. Approval of Minutes –– 5/30/2024 
A Motion was made to approve the minutes
MSV – Ortiz, Escobar (5-0) MOTON APPROVED

Chairman Escobar – Thank you all for attending this August CTE Committee Meeting and I will pass it on to Brett because CTE does not stop in the summer.

Brett Dickens – You are right Chairman Escobar it does not stop in the summer.

1. Planning
3. CTE Summer Programming Share-out
Brett Dickens – Hello everyone and thank you for coming tonight. What I wanted to do is give you a little bit of our share out on our summer and tell you what we are planning for programming.  This summer we had two different grants that funded programs and we had 38 students at PCTA and Newcomer and we did a combined PPSD HVAC and Automotive Program and they did 150 hours in those two programs.  At the last minute we got a grant that put 26 students at CCRI and they took classes in CAN.  At the Lisbon Campus we had a Machine Program and a Pharmacy Program.  So all of these in my mind are proof of concept as to what do kids respond to and the 150 hours of interaction gets kids exposed to careers and programs some of which we do not have in the Providence Public Schools.  I would say that the CNA Program at Rhode Island Nursing Institution Center was a real successful course development program and it was the second time we did this program and we learned a lot from last year and the kids have been extremely dedicated.  They started in June and went to sessions after school and went through the entire month of July and August and this week they are doing 35 hours of clinical at a nursing home at the request of the Rhode Island Nursing Center and at the end of September they come from 3 different schools they will be eligible to go for their state license and that was disappointing but a lot of it was because we didn’t start the kids early enough.  It was a college level course with 6 weeks as opposed to 16 like they do in the hospitals so we learned a lot and I think this time around we will have a lot higher success rate. 

We had another 12 students in cohort three go through the Firefighter Program which was at Central and that went extremely well and the ceremony was at the end of June with the first 2 cohorts and the third cohort was invited so it’s like a family going into the firefighter pipeline.  We have 1 student going for his EMT License and the chief is working with a group of students in Fast Track to try to get at least 1 if not 2 of our alumni from that program.  It’s a long trajectory but I do want to remind people that it’s not an automatic from high school so we all have to remember that it’s going to take some time to build this pipeline into the fire department.

We also had 5 students from PCTA for auto


3. SY 25 Programming
Brett Dickens – So moving on to SY 25 Programming I have a slide show for you. I think that Newcomer and PCTA CTE Programming are going to become together this year instead of having all of these programs. What that looks like is the sophomores are taking their own courses separately and then as the students get in their second year at Newcomer they will join one of the 11 programs that Newcomer has going forward, it’s going to be great but also challenging and I think there will be hiccups along the way but several of the programs I think, will be an opportunity for the seniors to teach the others program skills. 

3. Budgets and Staffing
[bookmark: _GoBack]Chairman Escobar -  Briefly talked about budgets and staffing and what could be done to raise funds for the program.

3. Students/Staff CTE Survey
There was a brief discussion on sending out student and staff CTE Surveys


1. Adjourn
4. Adjourn Meeting – 6:44 PM
A Motion was made to Adjourn the Meeting
MSV – Ortiz, Escobar (5-0) MOTION APPROVED




